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Post Office Box 6194 
San Pablo, CA 94806-0194 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Wolfeboro Goes Online!  
 

 You probably already know about www.campwolfeboropioneers.com, our 
website for many things Wolfeboro Pioneer, but you may not know about our 
Facebook presence.  You can visit several groups and pages related to our common 
Scouting experiences.  We have photos of Camp, lists of events and the ability to 
reconnect with friends long lost to time and travel.  
 

Here's a brief list of what's available: 
 

Mt. Diablo Silverado's group is: facebook.com/groups/60556061564/  
Camp Wolfeboro Pioneers group: https://www.facebook.com/
groups/33040269802/  
Camp Wolfeboro place page: facebook.com/CampWolfeboro  
 

 Please be part of the experience by visiting these pages, adding your Scouting 
appropriate photos and inviting your friends to do the same.  Use the search 
function to discover other scouting related groups, pages and friends.  
 

 The BSA has outlined some guidelines for social media that we should all be 
aware of and follow.  Go to scouting.org/scoutsource/Marketing/Resources/
SocialMedia.aspx for the official word from National.  

 The Camp Wolfeboro Pioneer Fall 
2011 Reunion will be on Saturday, 
December 17th in the Camp Herms 
Lodge. Social Hour starts at 5:00 
PM with Dinner to start at 6:00 PM. 
The cost of this meal will be just 
$12.00 per person, members or 
guests. IF you were inducted as a new 
Pioneer in 2011, you may dine this one 
time as a guest of the Pioneer Board. 
Our Fall Reunions are designed to be 
enjoyable, so little business is on the 
agenda. All Friends of Camp 
Wolfeboro and guests are invited. 
Your reservation will help us order the 
correct amount of food so we are 
neither short of food or wasting 
money either. Please notify Pioneer 
Board Secretary Dave Williams by 
December 14th. See Reservation form 
on Page 3. 
 As you may have heard, our In-
Camp Historians have let us down for 
the past several summers. Our 
Pioneer Scrapbooks have not been 
updated in over a decade. So, we are 
inviting ALL Pioneer members to 
assemble and being any Camp 
History you may have since 1998 to 
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the Reunion. This can be in the form 
of: Photos, Staff Lists, Accounts of 
H a p p e n i n g s  a n d  G e n e r a l 
Remembrances. Please download your 
stuff to a “thumb drive” or other 
portable memory device, and bring it 
to the Reunion to share. There will be 
a computer and projector at the 
Reunion, so we’ll be able to review 
what you’ve brought that night during 
the dinner, and start filling in the 
gaps in our History of Camp 
Wolfeboro! 
 P ioneer  items l ike  sh irts , 
neckerchiefs, patches and such will 
also be available for sale. Dues may 
also be paid.  So bring some extra 
cash if you need to get anything. 
 Dress is casual, with a Pioneer 
shirt encouraged, or Scout uniforms. 
Remember Camp Herms can be foggy 
and windy this time a year, so have 
warm clothes available too. Once we 
were subject to a power failure, so 
have a flashlight or lantern within 
reach as well. 

Check-out the Wolfeboro Pioneers and Camp Wolfeboro pages on FaceBook. 

Fall 2011Reunion 
December 17th at Camp Herms 

NEW! Pioneer Workparty T-shirts will be available 
at $20.00 each. Limited stock on hand. 
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 Our  own Pioneer Board member Sean Martin and some friends took an opportunity 
to hike into Camp recently. This is some of what they saw. 
— Thanks for sharing!          DO you too have PIX to share? Bring them to the Reunion. 

Calendar 
December 17, 2011………………......Fall Reunion, Camp Herms 
May, 2012 (Date & Location to be Announced) ………..………... 
………………………………………………...……..Spring Reunion 
*June 6, 7, 8, 9, 10* ………………..………...Opening Work Party 
*Unconfirmed Dates 
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Camp Wolfeboro Pioneers Annual Fall Reunion  
Saturday, December 17, 2011 — 5:00 p.m. Social—6:00 p.m. Dinner 

Camp Herms Lodge, 1100 James Place, El Cerrito, California 

The following Pioneers or guests will attend the Spring Reunion and/or will pay 2011 dues [Scouts $5.00/
Adults $10.00/Life Member $250.00] (circle options): 
 
1. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, Joined in 
________, Dinner $12.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/$250.00  
 

2. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, Joined in 
________, Dinner $12.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/$250.00  
 

3. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, Joined in 
________, Dinner $12.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/$250.00  
 

4. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, Joined in 
________, Dinner $12.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/$250.00  
 

5. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, Joined in 
________, Dinner $12.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/$250.00  

 

Workparty Donation $ __________     Total Enclosed $ __________ 

Please return the Reservation Form below to arrive by Wednesday, December 14, 2011 
to: David Williams, Wolfeboro Pioneer Secretary, Post Office Box 6194, San Pablo, 
CA 94806-0194     [Or call or e-mail Dave by  December 14th at: 
510-223-0291 or David_DEW_Williams@msn.com] 

 
Please note any Name, Address, Phone 
Number or E-mail changes on the front of this 
form and return it to the address above.                  
Thank You,                   Dave 

If you were elected in 2011 and this is your FIRST 
Reunion, then your dinner is FREE as a “WELCOME” from 
the Pioneers! Do make a reservation, please. (Any guests 
you bring need to pay the $12.00 though). 


